



EESCC Meeting Minutes

May 4th, 2022
Sizzler

Attendees: 21: Bert Jacobson, Hope Mueller, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Jamie black, Keith Olsen, Mike and Gail Glass, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Simon Levear, Tim and Peggy Steck, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Paula Loftin, Bill Randleman, Russ Walters, Jared Haas, Dan Mullin and Ted Ledgard.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Peggy Steck read the April 2022 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller read the Treasurer's report. It was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia – Will do the 8 events and membership for 2023 raffle at Event 1 & 2. Will be taking officer's pictures for the Website, so wear something nice for pictures at the May's meeting.

They are still in communication with Brian at Linn County Parks and Rec. Things are in his hands for now. Moving forward slowly.

The May meeting will be on 5/11th at 6:30 pm at Jamie black's house.

Operations Manual –Bonnie – Pretty much Ready. Bonnie needs to type up some parts. Still need timing document.

Evolution School – Paula – It's all in the hands of the school staff. Several folks are on the wait list. The school puts people on the wait list after 24 people are registered. They do this to make sure they have enough instructors for the students. Paula is trying to organize onsite lunches for participants and school staff.

Venues – Lorin Wamsley – No news on Hoodoo. It's too soon for a contract with WP. Roseburg's price went up \$100, but no cost for Camping. VRC promised the lot will be ready by this Friday. They paved the street in front of the lot. Wish they would pave the lot we use.

Hwy Cleanup – Bert - We did it. Only 7 people showed up, 2 of them were not 100%. We only did one mile and will just hopefully do both miles later in the year. The weather was wet and cold. We picked up 16 bags of garbage. Had a nice lunch afterwards at Roaring Rapids.

Trailer insurance for theft – Bonnie – Nothing got done, Bonnie will plan to have it done by Event 3 & 4.

TSD Rally – Simon – He just need to do the final measurements. Only 2 people are sign up so far. We will be using the Richta App. This is the 5th year we have done a TSD rally.

New Business:

Event 1 & 2 planning – Bert – It is at VRC. Bert brought the course. We discussed where to place the registration trailer as the Fitness lot is completely blocked off and the Covid testing site is still there in our usual spot. We decided to decide on Friday at setup. Hope will bring one trailer and Bert will bring the other trailer. Setup is at 5pm on Friday. Potties are ordered. Bert did not order a wash station. We said we would like one, and Bert will enquire. It was commented that it's going to be raining so you could just hold out your hands to rinse them off. Not going to sweep the lot, will blow off the course with the Billy goat. Bad Hippie Racing and Jamie black will bring Coffee and doughnuts for Mother's Day at Event #2. Bonnie will bring flowers or ?? to hand out to mothers.

Event 3 & 4 planning – Bert – Hope can bring the Registration trailer; Mueller's can bring the Timing trailer. Tim will do the course. Last year's course is good to reuse, or he might make a few changes. Setup will be when the Registration trailer arrives.

Larison Rock HillClimb – Mike – Not much going right now. The next planning meeting will be soon. A tow truck drivers will be finalized in a couple of days. Already have 17 entries. There is a meeting in Portland this Friday for timing training on the NHA timing system. Bonnie drove up and checked out the road. It's still there, a few trees down and in the way will need to be cut and moved.

AXWare Live Timing – Tim – It's not very expensive, but requires Internet access. We decided to not pursue it as internet access is an issue.

Additional Agenda Items:

Jerry Braunberger's memorial – Bert thanked all who went as it mean a lot to the family.

Helmets – Bonnie – She got them ordered on the 15th. She ordered 15 helmets and 2 are for the club. Several people contacted her after the order deadline and asked if they could still get a helmet. She ordered a few extras. So can accommodate some of these people. The black helmets were available now, but the white ones are on back order. The helmets will not be available for Event 1 & 2, so people will have to wait for Event 3 & 4. She also brought up purchasing helmet liners (thin balaclavas) to sell for people who use the loaner helmets. We also discussed charging a small fee for borrowing helmets to try to get people to purchase their own.

Dan Mullin brought an old unused EESCC jacket from the late 80's. It is a pretty bright green bomber style jacket with large white EESCC lettering on the sleeves. It's a men's M. He thought

it could be raffled off to benefit EEMAP. Paula was just about the only one who fit in it and she liked it. She purchased it for \$25.

Simon – He got to go to the Brother’s private car museum in Salem. The cost is \$15 a person and reservations have to be made in advance. It has a lot of muscle cars, some that are rare and other one-of-a-kind fancy cars. He will enquire about seeing if we can get a reservation.

Newsletter release – Next week, after the event.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

May - Simon **June** – Paula and Simon

The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 pm.